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No 2. 

Hello members, 

Well, what an unprecedented time we are going through around the World!  

I started this Newsletter in March after returning from a wonderful Thinking Day in the Cook Islands. Kaye and I and 14 
other Trefoil Guild members attended this special day and celebrated with Cook Island Girl Guides. A report from Jill 
Jeffreys Barwon Trefoil Guild, our Contingent leader is attached along with a few photographs.  

A HAPPY THINKING DAY AND FOUNDERS DAY TO ALL!! 

A Happy and Safe Easter to everyone with the hope that better days are ahead! 

This will be our second edition for 2020 and as mentioned in our Xmas Edition a year of significance for both Scouting 
and Guiding Australia.  

We celebrate Australia wide 75 years of Trefoil Guild in Australia and as each State enjoys there own form of 
celebrations it is good for us to remember the many challenges and triumphs associated within those 75 years. Many, 
many service hours as well as fun, food and fellowship will have taken place. As well as CANCELLATIONS  AND 
POSTPONEMENTS OF FUNCTIONS AND GET TOGETHERS. HOWEVER SAYING THAT THE SPANISH FLU  CAUSED A SIMILAR 
DISRUPTION TO NORMAL LIFE BACK IN 1919. Many deaths were recorded within our country and around the world. 
History also recorded our recovery from this disaster and future history will record the same recovery from COVID 19. It 
is up to all of us to do our best to do our duty to assist in the recovery however we can. Stay well, stay connected to 
family, friends and loved ones and above all remain positive!!! 

Since our February meeting here in Wangaratta the world situation has undergone a significant health Pandemic with 
the CORONAVIRUS. This has impacted many planned functions.  

FAPW/WAGGGS General Assembly which was to be held in Brisbane from 26 to 31 March has been POSTPONED until 
further notice. Secretary Kaye Reeves and myself were to attend and have been fortunate to receive refunds of 
accommodation and flights. A great disappointment to all involved! News of the 2021 dates will be available shortly. 

VICTORIAN Trefoil Guild AGM which was to be held April 18 was POSTPONED until later this year. Possibly early 
November. To be confirmed. 

NATIONAL TREFOIL GUILD GATHERING in PERTH “ WALKING ON THE WEST SIDE” September 2020. Sadly the organisers 
have been forced to CANCEL the Gathering due to the COVID 19 PANDEMIC. The very difficult process of refunds is 
currently underway. Please be patient as the Committee are doing everything they can and as quickly as they can!We 



will bring more news as it becomes available. The organising committees could do no less than what has been done to 
keep everyone safe. 

2. INTERNATIONAL  

 

In February 16 Victorian Trefoil Guild members flew to the COOK ISLANDS to celebrate THINKING DAY Island style! 

 

 

BARWON TREFOIL GUILD – VISIT TO THE COOK ISLANDS – 19-27 February 2020 

“Kia Orana” – Means “Welcome” in Cook Island language. 

On the 19 February 16 Trefoil Guild members, 13 from Barwon and 3 from Ovens Valley TG set off for a holiday to 
Rarotonga, Cook Islands. 

Ngara Katuke (National President of the Cook Islands GG) and Guide Leaders met our plane on arrival, a very wet and 
dark night, and surprised and delighted us by presenting each Contingent member with a flowered head lei, a neck lei 
and a very welcome bottle of cold water.   

The trip was organised to take in World Thinking Day and arrangements were made through Ngara to attend the 
Rarotonga Island World Thinking Day celebration. The celebration was held in the Arorongi Calvary Church hall.    

Each of the local Girl Guide Units were allocated a World Guide region to represent. Considerable research had gone 
into each Region, with the girls dressing in costume of that country, performing both song and dance and some even 
speaking the language of their allotted country. It was colourful and included plenty of movement.  

Barwon TG contribution, included a Thinking Day message and information about how Trefoil Guilds support Guiding in 
Australia. Contingent members formed a choir singing two songs “Sisters in Guiding” and “On my Honour.” The 
Australian flag was also displayed.  

At the WTD celebration we had the opportunity to present to the Cook Island Guides, 5 “older” World flags, 4 sets of 
poles, 5 holsters and a camp World flag.  This followed a request from Ngara to use the flags for training purposes. It was 



pleasing and very well received by the contingent when Virgin airlines at the time of checking us in decided the bag of 
flags would travel free of charge!!  

Ngara involved us in many other aspects of Guiding on the island. We had the privilege to meet the Queen of the area 
and sit on the palace veranda and talk with her before attending the local Church service. We were also introduced to 
the Patron of Cook Island Guides, Lady Masters (the wife of the Government representative on the Island.) Both of these 
ladies were former Girl Guides.  Lady Masters also attended an Island themed dinner at our resort, which gave us the 
opportunity to talk to her about forming a Trefoil Guild something Ngara is trying to encourage. To engage the islands 
senior Ladies and reconnect them with Guiding.  

Ngara, also arranged for 3 of us to speak on the islands radio station. Which was a total surprise to us, and once again an 
honour to represent ATG. 

We also attended the opening of a Women’s clinic.  The clinic will be used for maternal and child welfare. Officially 
opening the clinic was the Ambassador for Japan. It was Interesting to learn Japan had funded the new building and also 
some large outdoor equipment such as ride on mowers. 

Many of members also had the opportunity to attend a Guide Unit meeting. Seeing first hand the girls in action and 
having fun. Once again returning with leis, sarongs and other gifts.  

All special occasions include a meal. The Cook Islanders certainly know how to cater, and food was always delicious and 
plentiful.  

With not much free time, we did manage to attend the market day. Purchase pink T shirts which were later screen 
printed with the GG Cook Islands logo. Another highlight was a “Culture night” with dinner and entertainment.  The big 
surprise before we left the resort for the dinner was the arrival of fresh flower head leis, one for each of us from our 
local Flight Centre staff member Joel Evans. To think he remembered the night we were booked in for the dinner and 
arranged for this special delivery, we were certainly chuffed. Judy often talks about “her Joel” and now we know why. 
The Culture night island dancers and music were awe inspiring.  We were introduced to the crowd of approx. 300 people 
as the Girl Guides from Australia and later that evening as the “Golden Oldies.” Such a fun night. On other occasions we 
were named “The young ladies with grey hair” and then yet another title of “The National Treasures from Australia.” We 
thought their terminology was being elevated each time!!!  

Another day was spent aboard a glass bottom boat to another smaller island. Sailing on the prettiest of clear green sea 
of the lagoon. Stopping off for snorkelling and swimming, a beach bbq and entertainment.  

Edgewater resort and spa where we stayed was a haven for many a relaxing cool drink, a swim in the pool or retreating 
to the air conditioned comfort of our rooms.  

All in all, we certainly had a fantastic insight into Guiding on a small remote island, learning about a different culture and 
spending quality time holidaying together with very good friends from Trefoil Guild.  

What more could you wish for? 

Jill Jeffery – Contingent Leader    

 

 



.              

 

3. The NSGFA Executive meeting in May was by ZOOM and was a most interesting experience for us all. Reports were 
presented and discussed and the decision to also hold the July meeting as a Zoom meeting was made. Due to the 
uncertainty of the COVID 19 ongoing issues we are not certain when the Celebration of the 60 years and the AGM and 
Handover to NSW will take place. It is proposed to occur 22/26 October, 2020 in Sydney. 

 No doubt more details will be available after the July meeting. Here they are hard at work!  

.  

 

 

 



NSGFA MEMBERSHIP  

From the Achives....... 

Recently Whilst going through old paperwork to hand on to the new STGA Susan Viney I was interested to find this 
information regarding our first recorder OF A.F.O.F.S.A.G.  This is only a snippet! 

Miss Edith Purcell was appointed the first National Recorder of the Australian Trefoil Guild in 1960, and on the formation 
of the Australian Fellowship of Former Scouts and Guides in 1961, she became the first President of the National Joint 
Council. ....There is much more within this document of which I will pass on to STGA Susan Viney for her consideration. 

During my years of involvement within the NSGFA we, the Executive have received many queries and questions on its 
purpose and significance. There is plenty of information available to members regarding this issue but we have put 
together a few very relevant important details. 

Benefits 

1.  Allows members to attend International Scouting and Guiding Events 

2. Publicises Projects by other Guilds  Worldwide 

3. Contributes to Training for Scouts and Guides ( Including SANGAM) 

4. Provides the opportunity for global fellowship. 

5. Co-ordinates the donation of monies, and their subsequent distribution (i.e global disasters such as the earthquake in 
Nepal). 

6. (If Australia was not a member of ISGF, we would have no voice at the World Table). 

What the WORLD BUREAU DOES WITH THE FUNDS.......it includes 

1. Administration of Guilds world-wide 

2. Administration of Regions world-wide 

3. Assistance with co-ordination of World Conferences 

4. Maintaining the ISGF website (http://www.isgf.org/index.php/en/.) 

5. Facilitating Twinning 

6. Updating Guild Publications 

7. Translating Guild Publications into various languages(I.e Spanish & French). 

8. Co-ordinating the International Development Fund (including Stamp Bank). 

9. Co-ordinating with WAGGGS and WOSM 

10. Co-ordinating the partnership with UNHCR 

11. Monitoring the International Ambassadors Guild 

 



IN CONCLUSION .. 

Basically if we want a vote at the World level we need to be members and maintain a seat at the table! 

Thank you to those who made the time to share this information and pass it on. 

 # Another positive reason is acknowledged in a letter regarding the recent assistance in UGANDA with the “ Building 
shelters Project” which has been achieved over the last three years. We have all contributed in a small way towards the 
success of this Project. Be proud of the input! 

ISGF WORLD COMMITTEE MEETING held 12-14 March 2020 

The latest minutes of the ISGF  World Committee were circulated by ATGA Marcia Andrews out to all STGA Advisers 
recently so I do hope you have had the opportunity to read them at your leisure. They will not be attached to our 
Newsletter. STGA Victoria Susan Viney posted the Minutes on the Victorian Trefoil Guild Facebook page for all the 
members.  

Latest News from the WORLD COMMITTEE, 

The 29th ISGF WORLD CONFERENCE WILL BE HELD FROM THE 17-22 AUGUST 2021 in MADRID, SPAIN!! 



 



 



Please check regularly on the ISGF website for new updates and new information. 

 



 



 



 



 



 

Don’t forget to send any News Items through for the next Newsletter to myself or Kaye please. 

With best wishes to all, stay safe and well  

Yours in Fellowship, 

Rhonda  

 

 

 

  


